
A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, June 8, 2015, at 10:00 a.m.


PRESENT:

Bryan Lee, Craig Sorenson, Don Richards, Jim Mentock,  



  Steve Miller, Jim Hillberry, and J.R. Gonzales
                   ABSENT:     None


 
ALSO PRESENT: Craig Barsness, Dave Midthun, Dexter Woodis and Susanne Lee

Minutes
Chairman Miller called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. by asking for approval of the minutes of the May 11, 2015 board meeting and the May 11, 2015 executive session. Jim Hillberry made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 11, 2015 board meeting as printed.  Second by Jim Mentock.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried. Bryan Lee made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 11, 2015 executive session as printed.  Second by Jim Mentock.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Bills

A list of the bills was presented.  Chairman Miller asked for approval of the June 8, 2015 bills list totaling $169,005.56.  There was brief discussion regarding the bills. Craig Sorenson made a motion to approve the bills as listed.  Second by Don Richards.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY: none. Motion carried.
Public Comments

Chairman Miller asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.
Update on deep bed anode cathodic protection system project
· Electrical Ally has been unable to complete their scheduled work due to their personnel availability. They should be able to complete their work at the WTP and BPS soon. Dexter will do trenching and conduit work at the BPS after Electrical Ally is done.

· DEQ permits for both wells have been received. 

· The fence paperwork acknowledging the location of the fence at the BPS has been signed by all parties.

· Bill Spickelmire and Frank Page are finishing up the specs for the project. The Manager requested a motion to approve advertising for the contractor prequalification, to be advertised within a week.

· Current time table for the project: Project will be advertised July 30 and August 6, 2015. The bid opening will be the end of August, with the bid awarded at the September board meeting. The project itself (drilling of the deep bed wells) will probably take place in Spring 2016 due to driller availability.

· There was discussion of the aerial crossing at the Hayden Arch Bridge and details on how to ‘push the current’ up the canyon.
Don Richards made a motion to approve the advertisement of the contractor prequalification for the deep bed anode cathodic protection system project. Second by Bryan Lee. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY: none. Motion carried.

Update on control systems improvement (SCADA), Phase II Project
· The SCADA equipment fabrication project was advertised June 2 and June 9, 2015. Bid opening is Tuesday, June 30, 2015, at 2 p.m. The fabrication bid will be awarded at the July board meeting.
· Bob Martin, Integrated Solutions Engineering, has been in contact with all three contractors he hopes would be interested in bidding. Two packets have been sent out so far. A firm in Wyoming has requested plans but has not yet submitted the fee to receive them.

· The installation stage of the project will be comprised of two PLCs, 9 filter panels, and a panel for the hydro pneumatic system and the load shutter.

· The installation project will be advertised in early August, bid opening in early September, and bid award at the September meeting.

· Errol Dryer is the preferred installer for the project.

Update on the upgrades to the reservoir vents and hatches
· DEQ has approved the permits for both the Cody and Deaver tanks. Dexter has taken the plans to Production Machine for fabrication this month. Installation will take place after that.
· The hatches are in the FY-16 budget. The vents for the Byron and Frannie tanks will be done in FY-17.

Proposed FY-16 budget

· The Manager presented the updated proposed FY-16 budget and reviewed changes. 

· Normally, this budget would be approved at the June board meeting but because we are waiting to have exact figures on the SCADA upgrade (which will be available later this month) and hopefully to find out more about the pipeline relocation project, the proposed budget will be approved at the July board meeting.

CPO Report
· The Chief Operator handed out the Monthly Production Summary report. We had a very ‘wet’ May with resulting reduced production compared to previous years. Average was down 300,000 gallons per day. 

· Pipeline water loss remains steady. Chemical costs have increased significantly because of turbidity caused by rains and run-off. Personnel will go to twelve hour shifts on June 14 as demand increases and rain decreases.
Manager’s Report

· Water use figures for May were down 7.14% over the previous May and 0.94% for the fiscal year. 

· WYO-STAR interest for April was 0.6281%. May’s interest has not been posted yet.
· There is no additional information available on the Oasis Junction pipeline relocation project. We will meet with WYDOT during their annual public meetings, in two weeks.
Other Business

There will be a board work session regarding the Manager’s review, on June 15th at 12 noon.
Adjourn
At 10:59 a.m., J.R. Gonzales made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Second by Jim Hillberry.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY: none. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned.


Attest:
   

Chairman

Secretary

